
FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION 
Washington, D.C.  20554 

                                                        October 14, 2010 
     
        
         
 
 
Jeff Chang 
269 South Beverly Drive, PKM #704 
Beverly Hills, CA  90212 
 
       Re:  K33DK, Lucerne Valley, CA 
               Facility ID Number 14153 
               BLSTA-20090129AGB 
               

`         
 
Dear Licensee: 
 
 This refers to your response to a Letter of Inquiry (LOI) dated March 11, 2009, 
with respect to station K33DK, Lucerne Valley, California.   
 

By way of background, Station K33DK ceased broadcasting on January 30, 2008 
and the station remained off the air until December 17, 2008, when the station you 
reported that the station “commenced operations in accordance with its authorization.”  
On January 29, 2009, you filed the above-captioned application for Special Temporary 
Authority (STA) for the station to go silent as of January 29, 2009, due to further 
difficulties with the transmitting equipment requiring the station to go silent while repairs 
are made.  That application was granted on February 2, 2009. 
 

We received a complaint that the station did not return to the air as you 
represented, resulting in the LOI to obtain certain information regarding the construction 
and operation of this station.   

 
You filed a response to the LOI on July 8, 2009.  Therein, you state that the 

station resumed operation on December 17, 2008 for approximately six weeks until a 
modulator board of the station’s transmitter failed and you were forced to discontinue 
operations to order parts.  You relate that the transmitter’s manufacturer is no longer in 
business and no secondary source for replacement parts of the transmitter, and that search 
for such parts has been unsuccessful.   

 
You state that during the station’s brief return to the air, the station operated as 

authorized and presented programming that included test videos and slide shows, 
followed by public-domain programming provided in-house with a computer server.  
During this time, the station was managed and operated by the licensee, Jeff Chang. 
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Finally, on January 22, 2010, you notified the Commission that the station 

resumed regular operations on January 21, 2010.   
 
On the basis of the materials submitted, we find no basis for further action on the 

complaint received concerning the operation of this station. 
 
 
      Sincerely,  

 
 
 
 

Hossein Hashemzadeh 
      Associate Chief, Video Division 
      Media Bureau 

 
cc:  Michelle A. McClure, Esquire 
        

 
 


